
Remaining Vigilant

THEKEYS
The Safeguarding Committee of St. Peter's Anglican Cathedral

Once a month, a team of parishioners meets to prayerfully discuss the safeguarding procedures of our parish. 
We seek to be guided by the words of 1 John 1:5–7, which say:

5 This is the message we have heard from him and proclaim to you, that God is light, and in him is no darkness 
at all. 6 If we say we have fellowship with him while we walk in darkness, we lie and do not practice the truth. 
7 But if we walk in the light, as he is in the light, we have fellowship with one another, and the blood of Jesus 
his Son cleanses us from all sin. 

Each meeting we have is with you, the people of St. Peter's–from the youngest infants to the most senior among 
us–in mind. Did you know that 93% of sexual abuse perpetrators admit that they view the Church as an easy 
target? This singular statistic is deeply concerning. The Church should be a place where it is undeniably impossible 
for a perpetrator to act inappropriately because of our safeguarding measures and training. 

What would you do if you experienced or saw inappropriate behavior by clergy, a church employee or volunteer? 
Would you know how to report it or who to report it to? Would you even know if what you saw was sexual 
misconduct? Sexual Misconduct Awareness Training (SMAT) is required by the Gulf Atlantic Diocese (GAD) 
and St. Peter’s for all clergy, lay employees, and volunteers every two years. It goes without saying that we do 
all in our power to protect our children and youth, but we must also be aware of the abuse that can occur even 
among adults.

The SMAT Curriculum outlines what sexual misconduct is, how to avoid interaction that would appear to be 
questionable, who to report suspected abuse to, and how the diocese (GAD) is working to keep our parishes 
accountable and in compliance.

Our desire as a church family should be vigilance (being watchful) and diligence (being earnest) in our care 
and love for one another. This training prepares us for both. If you are a volunteer or seek to be one soon, you 
will be asked to join one of the training sessions in the next few months.

In light of all this, recall the following sentences prayed at the consecration of this building, that God would 
be with us in the fullness of his power through the joys and sorrows of life which we have had and will have in 
this place:

Holy Spirit, open our eyes, our ears, and our hearts, that we may grow closer to you through joy and through 
suffering. Be with us in the fullness of your power as new members are added to God’s household, as we grow in 
grace through the years, when we are joined in Holy Matrimony, when we turn to you in sickness or special need, 
and, at the last, when we are committed into the Father’s hands.

Consider also praying the following prayer of self-dedication from the Book of Common Prayer:

Almighty and eternal God, so draw our hearts to you, so guide our minds, so fill our imaginations, so control our 
wills, that we may be wholly yours, utterly dedicated to you; and then use us, we pray, as you will, and always to 
your glory and the welfare of your people; through our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Amen.
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Missions & Evangelism
CAMPUS: FCA CHARACTER COACHES NEEDED
Love Jesus? Love Students? Love Sports? If yes, then 
consider becoming a Fellowship of Christian Athletes 
(FCA) character coach. St. Peter’s Cathedral desires to 
impact the lives of students throughout Leon County by 
partnering with FCA. Currently, we would like to add 
character coaches at Maclay, Tallahassee Classical, and 
Leon High School. Jake Money is heading up the effort 
at Maclay but needs more volunteers to join him. We 
would also like to begin an FCA group at Tallahassee 
Classical School and strengthen the FCA group at 
Leon High School. If you are interested in helping one 
of these listed schools, or in starting a group at your 
child’s school, please contact Campus Core Captain, 
Hope Carrasquilla at hopetreec@gmail.com or call her 
at 850.688.0624. We hope to have a training session 
for new coaches in early June. 

LIFE: BELLY BOUTIQUE VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
The Belly Boutique, through A Women's Pregnancy 
Center (AWPC), is in its new location at 250 John Knox 
Road. Because of expanded hours, new volunteers are 
really needed. For those who have the slightest bit of 
discomfort or fear, there is always a great need for just 
folding clothes and organizing donations. We promise 
that your heart will be blessed! 
The Boutique is open Tuesdays and Wednesdays 
from 9:30am–4:30pm and Saturdays, once a month, 
9:30am–12:30pm. Volunteers are asked to sign up for 
three-hour shifts. 
If you are interested, please reach out to Belly Boutique 
Coordinator, Vicki Wood, at vicki@awpc.cc

LIFE: GRIEFSHARE CLASS
GriefShare is a friendly, caring group of people who 
will walk alongside you through one of life's most 
difficult experiences- the death of a family member 
or a friend. You don't have to go through the grieving 
process alone. GriefShare support groups are led by 
people who understand what you are going through 
because of their own grief experiences. 

The group will meet Tuesday evenings from 6:30-8:30pm, 
June 7th-August 9th at Northwoods Baptist Church.
For more information, please contact Caryn Alfsen at 
carynalfsen@tallycounseling.com

PRISON: KAIROS WEEKEND
Wakulla Correctional Institution (WCI) Kairos Inside 
Weekend 38 is scheduled for August 25-28, 2022. The 
first team meeting will be TODAY, May 22, 2022, at 
3PM in Room 201. We will also be having team-training 
meetings in June and July.
If you're interested in being part of the Kairos team and 
would like to know more, please attend. If you have any 
questions, please contact Jason White (850.566.7702) 
or Bobby Carrouth (850.508.7296).

UPCOMING CONCERT | THE BELLS OF CHRIST 
CHURCH | Wednesday, 15 June, 7:30pm
Come and hear and experience the rich history, the 
power, and the beauty of bells! One of America’s premier 
youth handbell choirs, The Bells of Christ Church, 
hails from historic Christ Church Anglican (1733) in the 
Historic District of Savannah, Georgia. This exceptional 
bell choir will be performing their summer tour concert 
at St. Peter’s Anglican Cathedral at 7:30pm Wednesday, 15 June 2022.

Ringing on 15 octaves of handbells and chimes, the group has performed in Washington D.C., Colonial 
Williamsburg, by invitation at the international arts festival Piccolo Spoleto in Charleston, South Carolina 
and throughout the eastern and southern United States. The auditioned 12-member bell choir, now in its 22nd 

year, is made up of College and High School students who have produced three professional recordings to date.

Their 1.5-hour-long concert includes some of the finest bell repertoire in the genre and includes a history of bells 
and handbells. We guarantee the program will be joyous and entertaining for the entire family!



GRACE LYNN 
BERGSTRESSER

MARION ELIZABETH 
BEVIS

SAMMIE D 
DIXON, III

MAGNUS DAVID 
HINES, IV

CHRISTOPHER HUNTER 
LINDSAY

MADISON ELIZABETH 
LYNES

PHILLIP CALVIN 
MELTON

PETER HOWARD 
NORDBY

HENRIETTA GRACE 
RALSTON

JOANNA LUCIA 
SOLOMON

JACK 
STANLEY

HANNAH PAIGE 
WEST

RYAN SAMUEL 
WEST

5th Grade Promotion
Today, at the 9:00am service, we recognize and celebrate our awesome group of 5th 
graders as they are promoted from Children's Ministry to Youth Ministry! Please 
keep these students in your prayers as they move into the next level of being involved in 
the life of this parish. They are so loved and we are incredibly proud of all they have 
contributed to the Children's Ministry program since they've been a part of St. Peter's.

Watch over your children, O Lord, as their days increase; bless them and guide 
them, and keep them unspotted from the world. Strengthen them when they stand; 
comfort them when discouraged or sorrowful; raise them up if they fall; and in 
their hearts may your peace which passes understanding abide all the days of their 
life; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. –BCP 2019



Christopher ian 
Laslie

CHILES HIGH SCHOOL

| Phillippians 4:13 |

Colin Kennedy 
Davis

CHILES HIGH SCHOOL

| Isaiah 41:10 |

Tristan George 
Carrasquilla
LEON HIGH SCHOOL

| Isaiah 58:11 |

William Timothy 
Osterhaus

LEON HIGH SCHOOL

| Proverbs 3:5–6 |

Elizabeth Mercedes 
Crapps

MACLAY SCHOOL

| 1 Kings 19:11–12 |

Katerina Grace 
Krizner

MACLAY SCHOOL

| Romans 8:37–39 |

Carolyn Brooks 
Cooksey

CHILES HIGH SCHOOL

| Romans 8:28 |

Collin Bradford 
Lang

LEON HIGH SCHOOL

| Phillippians 4:13 |

Baccalaureate



Gabrielle D 
Rolle

MACLAY SCHOOL

| Phillippians 4:13 |

John Henry Gray 
Dixon

MACLAY SCHOOL

| Isaiah 40:31 |

Elisabeth A 
Duggar

HOME SCHOOL

| Ephesians 2:19 |

Justin Dulaney 
White

CHILES HIGH SCHOOL

| Galatians 4:16–18 |

Madelynn 
Duggar

HOME SCHOOL

| Matthew 25:40–45 |

Jane Grace 
Garland

LEON HIGH SCHOOL

| Isaiah 41:13 |

Class of 2022

Almighty God, by your gift alone we come 
to wisdom and true understanding: Look 
with favor, we pray, on our universities, 
colleges, schools, and students, especially 
these graduates, that knowledge may 
be increased among us, and wholesome 
learning flourish and abound. Bless those 
who teach and those who learn; and grant 
that in humility of heart they may ever look 
to you, the fountain of all wisdom; through 

Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 

BCP 2019



Ice Cream Social

Wednesday, June 15
Color Creations

Wednesday, July 6

6-7:30pm |rising PK-5th Grade

Water FunBounce House Party

Wednesday, June 29 Wednesday, July 20

super hero night

Wednesday, June 22
Bingo Night

Wednesday, July 13
Bingo

Summer Nights

FAMILY BIBLE SCHOOL (FBS): DIVINE FIRE | GOD IS WITH US
June 7–June 9 | 5-8pm

We loved 'Family Style' Bible school last year that we are doing it again! We are inviting 
the whole family to come and participate, learn, and grow in your faith together. Enjoy 
a boxed picnic each night on the lawn. After dinner, families and volunteers will join 
together in worship with live music. We will meet and hear from Moses, Daniel, and 
the Disciples. Families will be grouped together into tribes to play games, make art, 
and learn about God’s Word together.
Register at StPetersFL.com/FBS. We hope your family will join us for these fun 
family nights this June! 

Helpers needed! If you don’t have children but would like to participate, we need 
your help! Please consider assisting with this amazing event. We need help with the 
different stations and extra hands and encouragement within the tribes. Helpers are 
invited to the picnic and worship. 

Contact AmyS@StPetersFL.com for more information.



Discipleship

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING | VESTRY ELECTION
The Annual Parish Meeting will be held on Sunday, 12 
June at 6:30pm. For more information on the vestry 
nomination process, please visit StPetersFL.com/
AnnualMeeting

PARISH LIFE: PHOTO BOOK
We are planning to create a photo book (think yearbook) 
of Cathedral members to have available sometime this 
summer. The first step is for all members to make sure 
you have a photo in DiscipleLife and/or have updated 
your photo. Go to StPetersFL.com/disciplelife for an 
instructional video on how to do this yourself! Thank 
you for your patience as this comes together and for your 
willing and gracious participation!

ST. PETER'S ARTISANS | NEW GALLERY WALL 
ART | Check out the Gallery Wall in the undercroft 
to see artwork by watercolorist, Sherry Allen.

ST. PETER'S ARTISANS | MAKE ART MONDAY 
IS BACK! | Join the St. Peter's Artisans and others for 
Make Art Monday in June, July, & August!

DISCIPLESHIP | CLASSES | The spring semester for 
both Sunday School (adults, youth, and children) and 
Wednesday night classes is over. However, both will 
resume for the summer semester. Sunday School for 
all ages resumes on June 12 and will conclude on July 
31. Wednesday classes will resume on June 15 and 
conclude on July 20. Watch for a listing of classes in 
the Keys soon.



Worship
VISITING THE CATHEDRAL?

Welcome–we're so glad you're worshiping with us today! Our nursery is available during Sunday morning services 
for children newborn through Kindergarten. We hope you'll join us on the lawn for coffee & other refreshments 
between morning services!

PRAYER MINISTRY
If you would like to be prayed for by a team of prayer ministers, after receiving communion, please 
proceed to the prayer ministry teams near the Liberty Cross in the South Transept. You may form a line 
along the east wall of the South Transept. If you are seated on the Gospel/North Side of the Nave, you 
are encouraged to receive communion at the South Rail. Prayer needs and concerns are kept confidential.

CATHEDRAL PRAYER LIST & CARE MINISTRIES

If you have any pastoral needs or know of someone who needs pastoral care and prayer, please contact Care 
Ministries Coordinator, Alice Sanderson at Alice@StPetersFL.com

Please call the Cathedral Office at 850.701.0664 or email Alice@StPetersFL.com to be added to the Cathedral 
Prayer List.

Military: Lucas Bell, Jose Betancourt, NCC Ryan Blackmer, Lt. Col. David Chichetti, SSG Corey Daws,
Major Daniel Dean, Capt. James Dilworth, Capt. John Easterbrook Jr, Airman Drew Edwards, SSgt Corey Owen,
Capt. Griffin Jax, Capt. Savannah B. Jax, 1st Lt. Parker Jax, 1st Lt. Chandler B. Jax, 1st Lt. Carson Jax, 
1st Lt. Rebecca Jax, Gabriel Melendez, Col. Burt Newman, Major Gen. John Richardson, Capt. Oliver Rushing,
Andrew Sanderson, Lt. Cmdr. Chris Smith, SFC Dewey Spence, Kurt Spitzer Jr, Lt. Patrick Swain,
Capt. Parry Thomas, Lt. Cmdr. Blake Van Brunt Jr, Tommy VanLandingham MM3, Seaman Benjamin Waddill

Parishioners, Relatives, and Friends: Sutton Williams, Lee Schneider, Joanna Zein–Eldin, Phyllis Schmidt, 
Ben Allen, Joan Moore, Vicki Spitzer, Tom McCaleb

FINANCIAL MINUTE
Total Operating Budget: $2,896,155.24 | % Collected YTD: 65.7% | Debt Retired in May: $11,962.74
For more information about making a pledge, visit StPetersFL.com/Give


